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September 20, 2023 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

Re: Pennsylvania Electric Company Waverly District Non-Utility Generation Cost Adjustment 
Clause Recovery, Case 11-E-0594  

Dear Secretary Phillips, 

This filing is made in compliance with the Order of the New York Public Service 

Commission entered on October 8, 2021, at Case 11-E-0594 that authorized Pennsylvania 

Electric Company (“Penelec”) to set the non-utility generation (“NUG”) Rider rate to zero, on 

one day’s notice, to allow the remaining over-collection balance to be refunded to customers. 

Penelec requests that the NUG Rider rate be set to zero as of September 25, 2023. With NUG 

Rider billings through mid-October 2023, the Company expects the remaining overcollection to 

be fully refunded to customers. The Company will file a verification within 30 days of the 

termination of the NUG rider rate. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.  

 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Joanne M. Savage 
 Director Rates & Regulatory Affairs - PA 
 610-921-6525 
 

2800 Pottsville Pike  
P.O. Box 16001 

Reading, PA 19612-6001 
 

 Received: 09/20/2023 


	Joanne M. Savage

